Dore Village Society

Registered Charity No: 1017051

Draft Minutes of the 53rd Annual General Meeting held on 13 June 2018 

Present: Keith Shaw (Chair), Colin Robinson (Treasurer), Dawn Biram, Dorne Coggins, Tina Havenhand, Alexandra Howe, Philip Howes, Christopher Pennell, Mark Ridler, Christina Stark, John Eastwood and 19 further DVS members*

Minutes of the AGM held on 7th June 2017

1.The Minutes were approved.

Trustees’ Report

2. The Trustees’ Report had been available in the DVS office and on its website prior to the meeting and copies were circulated at the meeting.

3. Keith Shaw, as Chair of the DVS Committee, presented the Report. He noted that the Report, the Annual Accounts of the Society and the Independent Examiner’s Report on the Accounts had to be considered by the AGM before being submitted to the Charity Commissioners.

4. He was pleased that coverage of the purpose and activities of the Society were extensively recorded on the Society’s website which had been comprehensively re-designed during 2017 and updated to include much more information than the old version. It was intended additionally to start making the DVS Committee’s minutes available on the website later this year.
5. About two thirds of the Society’s income was expended on the day to day running costs of the Society and its continuing commitments, from maintaining the war memorial, donations to various charities and voluntary groups and funding the Dragon Hunt to contributing to Dore Festival and producing Dore to Dore, the Society’s free quarterly magazine.

6. The Society staged its first Party on the Green in 2017 and it had been so successful that it had been repeated this June. Many thanks were due to David Hayes who had managed this and the Lantern Parade. The latter had been taken over in 2017 rather than simply funded by the Society. It had proved massively successful, so much so that much thought would be put into improving its organisation yet further for 2018.

7.The Dore Show was expanded last year, particularly trying to find ways of involving younger people, and now ran like a well-oiled machine under Christina Stark and her team.

8. The Society supports the excellent work of the formidable Doreways Group by funding their activities.
9. The Society spends a lot of time and money on the quarterly Dore to Door publication which is self-funding and a generator of net income for the Society’s other work. Many thanks are due to the Editor, John Eastwood, and his team, and to Gillian Farnsworth and her large team of volunteer deliverers.

10. For a second full year the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group and the supporting Working Groups had consulted on and prepared a draft Plan which had recently been put out to Pre-Submission Consultation. It amounted to a formidable workload of research, consultation and meticulous drafting.

11. While the website was now totally refreshed, it would continue to evolve, so the Society was keen to receive new ideas about how it could be further improved and be useful to the community.
12. After a considerable effort on membership recruitment in 2017 and into 2018, it was gratifying to report that the Society now had a record number of members for this time of the year. 

13 The Chair recorded the Committee’s thanks to three retiring trustees – Dawn Biram, Dorne Coggins and Kath Lawrence – and Anne Slater endorsed this on behalf of the wider membership. He said that, after the AGM was completed, he expected the Committee to be up to full strength.

14. Christopher Pennell, Chair of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group, answered a question about the current status of the draft Neighbourhood Plan and what further stages lay ahead before it would be finalised.

15. Approval was sought for the Trustees’ written report. Its adoption was proposed, seconded and unanimously approved.

Accounts for the Year ending 31 December 2017

16. Colin Robinson, the DVS Treasurer, thanked Andrew Beard for his Independent Examination of the 2017 Accounts and then introduced them. 

17. The 2017 income had been almost the same as that for 2016 (at somewhat in excess of £41,000), but expenditure at £50,561 in 2017 had significantly exceeded the 2016 total of £39,580. The principal reasons for the increase in expenditure were the exceptional spend of around £8,400 on redeveloping the Society’s website, an increase in neighbourhood plan costs in the second year of activity on it, around £2,000 spent on the first Party on the Green, one off expenditure on a visual archive project, a significant increase in the cost of Christmas decorations and lighting project (which had had to be put out to contract) and of the Lantern Parade, and an increase in charitable donations made by the Society.
18. The result was that the Society produced an income and expenditure deficit in 2017 instead of a modest profit as in the previous year, and this had been funded out of the Society’s accumulated reserves which had fallen from £96,450 in 2016 to £87,418.

19. The Treasurer explained the movements in the Society’s Balance Sheet between and within the two years and how Dore to Door contributed to the Society’s healthy income. He answered two questions from the floor (Anne Slater and Philip Howes) about debtors and creditors.

20. A recommendation to approve the accounts was proposed and seconded and then unanimously accepted.
Election of Committee Members

21. The Chair said that the Committee can consist of a maximum of 13 elected members. There were currently four vacancies and a fifth existing member, Christina Stark, offering herself for re-election as her existing term of office ended at this AGM. One new candidate, Jen Donnelly, and three recently co-opted Committee members, Alexandra Howe, Mark Ridler and Godfrey Wilkinson, had been nominated and seconded for election.** 
22. Accordingly, as the number of vacancies equals the number of candidates, the election was not contested. After candidates had identified themselves to the meeting, the Chair proposed and was seconded that all five candidates be elected. The meeting unanimously agreed to this procedure and all five were duly elected.
23. The Chair explained that for a year the Committee had run with no member elected by the Committee as Vice-Chair or Secretary. A potential candidate for Secretary had recently emerged and who might wish to test it out by attending a meeting. If she proved suitable the Committee could co-opt her. He was pleased that recent changes to the Committee had lowered its average age and increased its female membership, plus also providing parents of young children which increased the Committee’s capacity to consider how it could better serve younger people in Dore.

Any Other Business

24. Questions from the floor were raised and answered on:
1. Car-parking in Dore – where the Chair explained events leading up to the Council deciding against setting up a parking scheme in the village centre but how that had been 

re-addressed after a meeting with the SCC transport Cabinet Member and the decision to set up a group under Cllr Colin Ross chairmanship and consisting of SCC officers and Dore interested parties to discuss and progress wider parking and transport issues within Dore, including the question of increasing the Dore and Totley Station car-park. 
2. Hazards caused by contractors’ vehicles parked outside ‘Dore Manor’ building project – the Chair said lots of representations had been made to DVS about the heavy load of parked contractors’ vehicles at this site on a bend in Dore Road and, while the Society could see it was potentially hazardous, this was not a matter constitutionally for the  Society but should be pursued with ward councillors.

Presentation
25. Following the completion of the formal business of the AGM, a presentation was made by Nabil Abbas, the Living Landscapes Manager (South) of the Sheffield and Rotherham Wildlife Trust.
26. He described our local nature reserve, Blackamoor, as an intimate mosaic of woodland, grassland, heathland, bogs, etc facing a number of threats, including bracken encroachment, birch scrub, wild fires and recreational pressures. He itemised work carried out by the Trust over the last two years with good volunteer help, including new gates and waymarkers, some boundary fencing, reducing rhododendrons, bracken and birch, creating firebreaks in the mature heather, a full vegetation survey, instituting 5 years of Countryside Stewardship funding, installing scrapes for curlew, amphibians and insects in Strawberry Lee Pasture, nest boxes for pied flycatchers and redstarts, and conservation grazing. He added details of the Trust’s Moss Valley Woodlands site.

27. The SRWT had just completed a 2 year Nature Counts project with a lot of citizen science projects as well as expert assessment of the State of Nature in Sheffield. The report had been recently published with lots of information on which species of flora and fauna were doing well in Sheffield and which faring badly. There were some successes, like a huge improvement in the quality of Sheffield’s waterways (with otters returning to the Don and the Trust’s Woodhouse Washlands project returning water meadows to life), but there were also black spots, like the persecution of upland birds of prey, the loss of hedgehogs, the poor levels of wildlife in ‘improved’ agricultural fields, the extent of invasive species, like the loss of native white clawed crayfish to American signal crayfish, mink killing voles, Himalayan balsam and Japanese knotweed. The full report and its recommendations for action are on the SRWT website.
28. Nabil said that the Trust had secured a stage 1 pass from the HLF and was about to submit its stage 2 follow-up submission for a £2m plus Sheffield Lakelands Landscape Partnership project – a five year project with 20 sub-projects.

29. He answered questions from the audience and encouraged them to consider becoming members of the Trust and/or volunteering. 

30. Christopher Pennell expressed the thanks of the meeting for an interesting illustrated talk and the Chair closed the meeting allowing members and Committee members to circulate and enjoy refreshments.

Signed:

Date:
*I have named those who as the meeting opened were DVS Committee members whether elected or co-opted, but excluded those who were not then co-opted (Jen) or elected. Also included John. Is this right?
** I hope I have got this procedurally right.
